RECEIVED DEC 05 2015

msert Date 11 '02 * 201{

Hon. Janet Wolf . Chair
Board of Supervisors
Santa Barbara Couaty

105 E Anapamu Street, 4B Floor
Santta Barbars, CA 93101

Dear Chair Wolf - and Members of the Senta Barbara County Board of Supervisors,
Subject: Support for Rice Ranch Specific Plan
Dear Chair Wolf. and Members of the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors,

As a resident of Rice Ranch, I respectfully Tequest that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors approve the Rice
Ranch Specific Plan as submitted by the applicant. We support the RRSP for the many benefits it provides not only to Rice
Ranch residents but also to the community of Orcutt and Santa Barbara County, including:

* Permanent preservation of more than 65% of Rice Ranch in open space (more than 300 acres)
* Creation of 8 miles of trails, that will benefit nafuge enthusiasts '& the incorporation of a 5K cross country

tainingloop  Zgfe.  rul. Z;Ej Z. o W
* New secondary access roads to further improve safety and response times

*  Provision of a 5,000 square-foot club house for Rice Ranch residents, with recreational play courts and meeting
facilities
* Maintain the 725 units as approved in 2003

* The paymenj of fees to meet the affordable housin obligation rather than building affordable unifs on site .
Tn addition, the project y provided many benefits thit inctdde: o W ‘5 A © " 4 D
The 26 acre Qrcutt Community Park and on-going maintenance i { 2 d’df/}/a v (. !_ : Z .

The Oaks Neighborhood Park and on-going maintenance

Water Supply & Drainage Facilities oflf wowe Ao Lseale Z[g,

Open Space & Trails 4 é . .

School Site Mgy . ..
Shea Homes and the development team have shows their commitment ¢o Rice Ranch residents, the Oreutt community and

Santa Barbara County by delivering benefits as promised, and therefore I request that their applications should be

approved as submitted,
Respectfully, W %/ M/
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December 2, 2015

. RECEIVED DEC 0 7 2015
Hon. Janet Wolf ', Chair

Board of Supervisors

Santa Barbara County

105 E Anapamu Street, 4" Floor
Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Subject: Support for Rice Ranch Specific Plan

Dear Chair Wolf . and Members of the Santa Barbara County Board of
Supervisors,

As a resident of Rice Ranch, | respectfully request that the Santa Barbara
County Board of Supervisors approve the Rice Ranch Specific Plan as submitted
by the applicant. We support the RRSP for the many benefits it provides not only
to Rice Ranch residents but also to the community of Orcutt and Santa Barbara
County, including:

« Pemmanent preservation of more than 65% of Rice Ranch in open space
(more than 300 acres)

o Creation of 8 miles of trails, that will benefit area nature enthu31asts & the
incorporation of a 5K cross country training loop

» New secondary access roads to further improve safety and response
times

+ Provision of a 5,000 square-foot club house for Rice Ranch residents, with
recreational play courts and meeting facilities
Maintain the 725 units as approved in 2003
The payment of fees to meet the affordable housing obligation rather than
building affordable units on site

In addition, the project has already provided many benefits that include:

The 26 acre Orcutt Community Park and on-going maintenance
The Oaks Neighborhood Park and on-going maintenance
Water Supply & Drainage Facilities

Open Space & Trails

School Site

Shea Homes and the development team have shown their commitment to Rice
Ranch residents, the Orcutt community and Santa Barbara County by delivering
benefits as promised, and therefore [ request that their applications should be

approved as submitted.
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December 2, 2015

Hon. Janet Wolf. , Chair

Board of Supervisors

Santa Barbara County

105 E Anapamu Street, 4™ Floor
Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Subject: Support for Rice Ranch Applications and the Payment of Fees for Affordable Homes
Dear Chair Wolf and Members of the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors,

Rice Ranch residents have been fully briefed on the proposed minor changes to the Rice Ranch
Specific Plan, thanks to the outreach efforts of Shea Homes. The community is very supportive
of these changes, particularly the potential for a clubhouse, the extensive trails system, and the
addition of the County’s Inclusionary Housing Ordinance into the new Specific Plan.

The lnclusiona;y Housing provisions are very important, as they will require the development to
make significant financial contributions that will help the County address affordable housing in
anintelligent, well-planned manner, instead of building units on site.

As longtime homeowners that take pride in their community, | know that Shea intends this
cormmunity to reflect their pride and commitment to the hameowners and commiuznity with the
plans that they have presented to us.

Additionally, Shea has shown us through their actions that they take their responsibilities as a
developer and homebuilder very seriously. The amendmeits that will be before you are
evidence of this, and I urge you to approve this request. ‘

Respactfully, (
% M &Mﬂt %ZW%%;U

Robert and Sharon Brown
5768 Oak Pass Lane '
Orcutt, CA 93455
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